LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 28, 2021

TO: Honorable Ken King, Chair, House Committee on Culture, Recreation & Tourism

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3644 by Ashby (Relating to a memorial monument dedicated to emergency medical services
personnel in the State Cemetery.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Section 2165.2561 of the Government Code to direct the State Cemetery Committee to
erect a memorial monument in the State Cemetery dedicated to emergency medical services personnel.

According to the Comptroller's office, the State Cemetery Preservation Trust Fund — 0902, which is a fund held
outside the treasury, could be used to erect and maintain the memorial monument. Based on analysis provided
by the Preservation Board, it is assumed that the costs associated with the bill could be absorbed using existing
resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 809 Preservation Board
LBB Staff: JMc, AJL, LCO, MBO
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